
 
 
 

25 March 2020 

 

Press Statement 

 
The Chairperson of the University of Fiji Council, Mr Kamlesh Arya said today that on 
behalf of the Council he had written to Dr Sushila Chang regarding the cancellation of her 
work permit by the Department of Immigration on 24th March 2020 and the impact of this 
directive on her employment with the University. 
 
Mr Arya said that Dr Chang had been informed that due to the Immigration directive which 
also declared her a 'prohibited immigrant for an indefinite period'  she could not fulfil the 
terms of her employment contract with the University. Accordingly, her contract was 
deemed to have been terminated. 
 
Chair of Council. 
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